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ONE CAINTA COLLEGE RECEIVES AWARD AT 

CHED’s GAWAD PARANGAL 2021 

One Cainta College added another 
feather on its cap during the CHED 
Gawad Parangal 2021 at the 
Batangas State University, Lipa 
City, Batangas on June 25, 2021.  
 

Dr. Victoria C. Naval, OIC-College 
Administrator and Ms. Privada B. 
Gonzales, Member of the OCC 
Board of Trustees, received the 
awards on behalf of the college. 

 

Gawad Parangal is an annual 
awarding ceremonies, recognizing 
the efforts of the local universities 
and colleges in meeting 
institutional standards set by the 
Commission on Higher Education. 
With this accolade, One Cainta 

College has received not only government recognition but also a certificate of eligibility to receive Unified Student Financial 
Assistance System for Tertiary (UniFAST) Education subsidy funds from CHED in line with the Universal Access to  Quality 
Tertiary Education Act (R.A. 10931).      

                 (Continued on page 2) 

Dr. Victoria C. Naval, OIC-College Administrator and Ms. Privada  B. Gonzales, Member of the OCC Board of 
Trustees received the awards for One Cainta College. 
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Dr. Tirso A. Ronquillo, President of Batangas State University welcomed the guests in 
his Opening Remarks and Dr. Freddie B. Bulauan, Chief Administrative Officer of 
CHED Region IV,  conducted a roll call, acknowledging the presence of the 
participating higher education institutions.  

Atty. Ryan L. Estevez, the OIC–Executive Director of UniFAST, also  shared a report on 
UniFAST and thanked the lawmakers spearheaded by  Hon. Mario Vittorio “Marvey” 
A. Mariño, 5th District of Batangas Representative who helped with the program 
funding in his message. 

Dr. Amelia Biglete, Regional Director of CHED Office IV introduced the guest of 
honor, Dr. J. Prospero “Popoy” de Vera III who delivered the inspirational message. 

Dr. Tirso A. Ronquillo 

President 

Batangas State University 

Dr. Freddie B. Bulauan 

Chief Administrative Officer 

CHED Region IV Office 

Atty. Ryan L. Estevez 

OIC—Executive Director 

CHED UniFast Program 

Dr. Amelia A. Biglete 

Director 

CHED Region IV Office 

Dr. J. Prospero “Popoy” E. de Vera III 
Chairman 

Commission on Higher Education 

Award Citation for One Cainta College 

Ms. Privada B. Gonzales and Dr. Victoria C. Naval 
holding the awards for OCC 
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As One Cainta College opened academic year 2021 - 
2022, the institution gave a “safe” and warm 
welcome to the students through a virtual 
orientation held on August 23 and 24, 2021.  
 

The event was graced by no less than the College 
Administrator Dr. Victoria C. Naval and Dean 
Teresita G. Carey, the department heads and the 
faculty members. More than 300 new college 
freshmen and transferees attended the orientation. 

The event was hosted by the College Registrar, Mr. Christopher 
M. de Veyra, while Dr. Victoria C. Naval, delivered the welcome 
remarks.  
 

The respective department heads introduced the line-up of 
faculty members for this school year and facilitated the open 
forum in their respective program courses.  

 

The school policies and guidelines were discussed, including registration, grading system, library policies, proper 
conduct during classes, and different disciplinary sanctions on policy violations. Before the program ended, the 
program cluster heads facilitated an open forum to entertain questions from the students. 

STUDENTS’ ORIENTATION AY 2021—2022 

Mr. Christopher De Veyra hosts the virtual orientation. 

Ms. Erly Ilao discusses the OCC Library policies and guidelines. 

OCC Department Heads introduce the faculty members to the 
students. 

 The College Registrar and Program Cluster Heads answers the questions 
raised by the students. 

The College Registrar discusses the school policies and disciplinary 
sanctions to students. 
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One Cainta College has successfully received its Certificate 
of Program Compliance for 3rd and 4th year programs of all 
its Bachelor Degree Courses after a series of virtual 
monitoring visits and careful evaluation of the Regional 
Quality Assessment Teams (RQAT) delegated by the 
Commission on Higher Education (CHED).  

The RQAT monitoring visits determine and assure the full 
compliance of every OCC department and office with the 
Institutional Quality and Standards on Programs, 

Instructions, and Research & Extensions mandated by CHED. But due to the ongoing pandemic, the visits and 
presentations were done via online meetings.  

The virtual visits were organized by the OCC 
College Administrator, Dr. Victoria C. Naval, 
Dean Teresita G. Carey, and the OCC 
department heads. All RQAT visits were 
hosted by Dr. Mariam Fatima Sta. Ana. Three 
groups of CHED RQAT Panel conducted the 
evaluation – one for each degree program.  

 

Mr. Jan Michael Santiago and Dr. Mariam Fatima Sta. Ana 
presented for the Bachelor in Technical and Vocational Teacher 
Education (BTVTEd) on June 18, 2021 with the RQAT panel 
members, Dr. Marilou Oroceo, Dr. Juniester Rosales, Dr. 
Romalyn Calingan, and Dr. Edward Babasa.   

 

On July 23, 2021, Dr. Marygin E. Sarmiento conducted 
the presentation for the Bachelor of Science in 
Information Systems (BSIS) before the panel composed 
of Dr. Neil Barba, Dr. Corazon Rebong, and Dr.  Loupel 
Gueta.  

 

 

 

Lastly, Dr. Amado Magsino, Mr. Carlo Nino Ching, and Dr. Nina 
Macarandang facilitated the evaluation of BS Entrepreneurship 
program on October 19, 2021 as Ms. Jeannilyn P. Orating led the 
presentation. 

CHED RQAT VIRTUAL MONITORING VISIT FOR OCC 2021 

ONE CAINTA COLLEGE 

Dr. Victoria C. Naval, OCC OIC—College 
Administrator. 
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“It’s okay to be not okay.” This was the ultimate take away 
lesson of the OCC community after attending the webinar 
entitled Managing Psycho-Social and Mental Health Issues 
of Faculty and Students held on November 11, 2021.  

The resource speaker was Prof. Flora A. Arellano, President 
of E-Net Philippines, and one of the prime faculty members 
of One Cainta College.  

 

 

 

She discussed the importance of mental health and well-being, 
and some tips in overcoming stress and avoiding the triggers 
of mental health issues.  
 

Dr. Mariam Fatima Sta. Ana facilitated the Q&A session and 
Dr. Victoria C. Naval capped off the event with her inspiring 
closing remarks. 

Positive feedback and takeaway lessons overwhelmed the Facebook live comment section from the attendees of the 
webinar.  Truly, it was one of the most crucial and well-received webinars, especially among students. 

OCC WEBINAR ON MENTAL HEALTH AWARENESS 
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It was a great “JAB” for sixty-six (66) OCCians as One Cainta 
College conducted an on-campus vaccination in support of the 
government and CHED’s National Vaccination Drive.  

This campaign aimed to encourage students of Higher 
Education Institutions nationwide to get vaccinated in 
preparation for the limited face-to-face classes soon.  

This two-day vaccination drive was held at the OCC lobby on 
November 20 – 21, 2021 (Saturday and Sunday) spearheaded 
by Dr. Mariam Fatima Sta. Ana and Mr. Johnny Funilas in 

partnership with Cainta Municipal Health Office headed by Dr. Edgardo M. Gonzaga. Based on the overall OCC 
vaccination report, more than 90% of the students and 100% of the faculty and staff are fully vaccinated.  

One Cainta College is not only after developing academic 
excellence but also honing the talents of its students, promoting 
nationalism and the culture.  

Hence, OCC Isang Himig Chorale recorded the Philippine National 
Anthem music video, which is now being played during the Flag 
Raising Ceremony every Monday and other college-related 
activities and programs. OCC followed strictly health safety 
protocols by having the students record in separate rooms and 
schedules. 

VAX-2-SCHOOL SAFELY: OCC JOINS COVID-19 VACCINATION DRIVE 

Students filling out the forms while waiting for their turn to be 
vaccinated. 

JAB Well Done! Students presenting their vaccination card after the 
inoculation of Anti-COVID19 vaccine. 

OCC ISANG HIMIG CHORALE RECORDS LUPANG HINIRANG 

OCC Isang Himig Chorale headed by their advisers, Ms. Elly Juanillo and Ms. Ruth Perida, posing with Dr. Victoria Naval, OIC—College 
Administrator, Mr. Christopher de Veyra, Ms. Erly Ilao, and Prof. Flora Arellano (taken before the pandemic). 
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The dynamic faculty members of One Cainta College have never failed in 
giving their best in serving the institution and the students, not only in 
teaching their subjects but also in attending two important meetings in a span 
of two weeks! The mid-semester faculty meeting held on November 4, 2021 
discussed the initial plans of having limited face-to-face classes while the 
general faculty and administrative staff meeting on November 19, 2021 laid 
out the plan for the 4th Founding Anniversary of the college. 

 

 

 

 

‘Tis the season to be jolly for the OCC faculty as they celebrated a virtual Christmas 
party on December 18, 2021. Emceed by Dr. Mariam Fatima C. Sta. Ana and Mr. 
Johnny Funilas, it was such a festive afternoon filled with raffle prizes and virtual 
parlor games that everyone went over the moon.  

Mr. Raymond Albiso rendered a Christmas song number to further feel the holiday 
spirit. A message of hope was delivered by the OIC - College Administrator, Dr. Victoria 
C. Naval while the department heads and faculty members presented video clips of 
Christmas greetings and surprise well wishes for Dr. Naval’s birthday. 

GENERAL FACULTY MEETINGS 

VIRTUAL PASKUHAN SA OCC: FACULTY CHRISTMAS PARTY 2021 
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As one of the departments of Cainta Local Government Unit, One Cainta College also participated on the annual 
Christmas Party of the municipal government office last December 22, 2021 at the Cainta Municipal Grounds. Mayor 
Johnielle Keith P. Nieto, College President, welcomed the entire OCC family led by Dr. Victoria C. Naval, OIC – College 
Administrator and Dr. Teresita G. Carey, OIC – College Dean. The program cluster heads, administrative staffs, and 
several faculty members graced the event with food, music, and winning raffle prizes. 

CAINTA MUNICIPAL CHRISTMAS PARTY 2021 
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